THIRSDAE HASH HOUSE HARRIERS
MINUTES OF 6TH ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 24TH JANUARY 2010 AT 2.00PM

GLENDALE CONDOMINIUM MUTLI PURPOSE HALL

1. The meeting was called to order at 2.00pm by the out-going President, Mr. Tan Lee Hua. The number of members present was 15members with 3 proxies.
2. Presentation of Audited Account for the Year 2009 done by Treasurer Mr. William Cheng was read out by Mr. Tan Lee Hua. Up to 31st Dec 2009, the Club had a healthy surplus of $8519.74.
The adoption of the account was proposed by Ms Jill Chiang and seconded by Mr. Colin Chan.
3. For the election of the Committee for year 2010, members voted in favor that the elected President be given the power to form his/her team of committee members for the new term.
4. Result of Elected New President for 2010: Ms Amy Lin.
5. The In-coming President, Amy Lin introduced her new team to the floor. 
i) President               : Ms Amy Lin

      ii) Vice President      : Mr. Jim Eller

      iii) Hon Secretary      : Ms Jill Chiang

      iv) Hon Treasurer      : Mr. Colin Chan

6. The auditors for the New Year are Mr. Chan Siew Fang and Mr. John Koh.

7. The in-coming President, Ms Amy Lin initiated a vote of thanks to the out-going 
Committee.  The President said the committee is working towards having our 1st Dinner and Dance for Thirsdae this year.

 8.   On Any Other Business, several issues were discussed: 
i) Change of Club’s Address

There is a need to change the Club’s address as the existing address at Chun Tin’s road is no longer available for use.  The new address shall be Colin Chan’s office at Balestier Road.

ii) Ricky Ng queried why the need for Thirsdae members to subsidize the Malaysians guests during our 300th Run celebration? As a result, members paid more for our “own” celebration. Committee to look into the issue of guest fees, members and club’s contribution for any forthcoming celebration run.
iii) Patricia Lee raised the issue of members who resigned from the club to be barred from re-joining the club for a period of time, say 2 quarters. This is to prevent members from resigning and rejoining to avoid his/her responsibility from setting run etc. Members voted unanimously to have the new committee to look into this issue.  

iv) Patricia Lee proposed to have members’ birthday celebration in first week of the month for those born in the same month so as to cut down unnecessary work. Members voted unanimously to have the new committee to look into this issue.  

9.  The meeting ended at about 3.45pm then adjourned to Bukit Batok for refreshment.
Recorded by: Milton Tan

